Republic of the Philippines A
Department of Health : Y /LA

FOOD AND DRUG ADMINISTRATION e
FDA ADVISORY
No. 2022-1379- A 12 DEC 2022
TO: THE GENERAL PUBLIC
SUBJECT: Lifting the Advisory on the Voluntary Recall of Hiagen-

DazsTM Plain Vanilla Ice Cream 473ml with Batch codes
4265873, 4282552, 4236295, 4251425, and 100ml_with Batch
codes 4212791, 4252236

The Food and Drug Administration (FDA) informs the public that FDA Advisory No. 2022-
1379 entitled “Voluntary Recall of Hiagen-Dazs™ Plain Vanilla Ice Cream due to potential
contamination with Ethylene Oxide” dated 20 July 2022 is hereby lifted.

After due evaluation of the submitted documents of the Market Authorization Holder (MAH),
the requirements for the termination of the voluntary recall has been satisfactorily met in
accordance with FDA Circular No. 2016-012, known as the “Guidelines on Product Recall”.

The issuance of this Advisory shall not in any manner preclude this Office from issuing
subsequent orders if it may deem necessary and appropriate, should there be findings of any
violation of the company to the existing laws, rules, and regulations.

Dissemination of this advisory to all concerned is hereby requested.

Y J‘A-‘, _“..‘"_- b

-
—

“DR. SAM’UEL ;v ZA %L
Director General

i

DTN 20220712133128

Civic Drive, Filinvest Corporate City, Alabang 1781 Muntinlupa, Philippines Q ol 17 )
Trunk Line +63 2 857 1900 Fax +63 2 807 0751 g N G & :

ite: 1.3 | TOVRheinia
Website: www.fda.gov.ph Email: info@fda.gov.ph |, e

| www.tuv.com
ID 9105073396



